## **ANDREW JONES MP**

Harrogate & Knaresborough



## HOUSE OF COMMONS LONDON SW1A 0AA

Mr Richard Tallis

14 April 2021

Dear Mr Tallis

Thank you for your letter regarding the proposed solar farm at Scotton village.

and I have spoken about the proposal and he is keeping me up to date.

There are a number of issues which you highlight and I am sure many residents of Scotton village are concerned about the potential impact the solar farm would have.

I have written to Mr Toddington Harper, CEO of GridServe to highlight the concerns that you and others have regarding the solar farm. Once I receive a response I will contact you again.

In addition, I have today spoken with Councillor Tim Myatt, Cabinet Member for Planning at Harrogate Borough Council, to make him aware of the concerns of residents surrounding the application site.

If a full planning application does come forward, I am sure that Harrogate Borough Council will proceed through the regular process including a public consultation when I would encourage you and others to submit comments. It is important to remember that until any application is forthcoming, any and all details could be subject to change.

Once again, thank you for taking the time to contact me.

Yours sincerely

Andrew

**Andrew Jones MP** 

www.andrewjonesmp.co.uk @AJonesMP